North Hampton Public Library
Trustees Meeting

June 26, 2008
Minutes

5:30  PM, meeting called to order.  In attendance, Chair, Dale Rochford, Treasurer, Emily Creighton, Secretary, Alison Robie, Co-Directors Susan Grant and Lorreen Keating and staff member Barbara Dewing
Minutes of meeting of May 20, 2008 were unanimously approved. 
Emily began the meeting by speaking about The Right to Know Law, and reminding the Trustees that in the event of a meeting discussion of an individual that would speak to that individual’s reputation, this discussion must be done in a non-public session. 

Emily also explained that due to the fact that the cable television station, channel 22, has a limited budget, priorities dictate which public meetings will be taped.

Treasurer’s Report 
 Emily gave an update on the Library account at Citizen’s Bank.  The town has had meetings with several banks regarding the best and safest place for the town and also the library to invest their funds.  All concerns have not yet been adequately addressed, and a recommendation may not be forthcoming until August of 2008.  The goal is to identify those banks which have adequate procedures and where investments are fully and acceptably collateralized.  Once the town completes its investigation and determines where the town’s funds will be invested, the Library Trustees will decide a course of action.
Lorreen addressed the issue of Staff Salaries vs. Staff Hourly  line items.  The  issue pertains to whether a part-time staff member should be paid out of one or the other line item.  This situation arose after the Trustees appointed Lorreen and Susan as Co-Directors.  At that time, it was also decided that a part-time person would be hired to assist the Co-Directors with their other job responsibilities.  The position was posted as part-time with the possibility of a full-time position.  The plan was that once Susan received her MLS, that person, if qualified, would take over the full-time position which Susan continues to hold.  The new hire was to be an hourly staff, but funded from the staff salaries line item.  The over expending of the staff hourly line item will be explained at budget and auditing time. 
Emily requested that the Fiscal Year Budget and Monthly Expenditures report, reflect actual monies left as of the date of the report.  This would make it easier to project end of year spending authorizations, and insure that we remain within the budgeted amounts for each line item.  Lorreen will get with the bookkeeper so that this information is added to the Treasurer’s report.
There was a review and discussion of year end expenditure recommendations.

The Co-Directors are very close to making a decision on purchasing the new software and support for the library.  Susan reported that most of the new software systems will do a live inventory.  This should do away with the need to hire an inventory company.  The on-going inventory would probably be done once a year.  The cost of the new software is now estimated at somewhere under $15,000.  Dale recognized Barbara, who asked if the co-directors needed to come to the Trustees before deciding on the new software.  It was determined that any purchase of software in excess of $15,000.  should be brought before the Trustees prior to purchase.  Dale also emphasized the need for excellent support with whatever system is purchased.

It was agreed that 2 new laptops would be a good investment.

Under the recommendations for youth services, Emily asked if we would be better to spend the money allocated to purchase Children’s Museum of Boston passes on in house programming.  The co-directors stated that the museum passes are in demand and are valuable assets which we could not compete with.
Also under youth area, the Trustees agreed with the purchase of a changing table, but not the purchase of a diaper pail.

Under media, an Audio Book Lease Program (1 year) was recommended as a good value and one that library patrons would very much appreciate.

A video pre-buy program through Amazon was put on hold.

Audio Book Download was agreed upon.

Under Library Lighting and Repairs it was determined that all items listed were needed and would also help to cut energy costs.

The Trustees are in favor of new library signage, as long as it would be moveable if needed.

The replacement of two old chairs in the reading area, a new table and 2 chairs for the reference area, and new table and chairs for the NH Room are necessary.

A new desk for the Director’s Office will be researched.  Emily inquired if a less costly desk could be purchased.  Trustees requested that the cost for the desk be kept under $1000..

The Needs Assessment Update by Patience Jackson will be paid out of our existing budget.

Three toilets will be replaced.  Dale questioned whether our septic system can handle new toilets and it was reported that due to water savings alone, the new toilets would be easier on the septic system.  Lorreen will check into the compatibility of the new toilets and what it will take to make the bathrooms ADA compliant.  The painting of the bathrooms and back hallway will be done.

Emily suggested replacing ceiling tiles, particularly in The Craig Room. This was agreed to.

Old Business:

The two policies that are presently under review were discussed.
Circulation Policy:  This policy is tabled until the updated library usage language is added.  

Internet Policy:  Based on the last NH Trustees Association Orientation discussion,   Emily proposed changes to this policy as follows:

In the 6th paragraph, change the word “may” to the word “shall” on line 4 and add 
“and be asked to leave the library.” at the end of the sentence.  The sentence would then read: “Displaying text or graphics that may be considered obscene or offensive is prohibited, and computer users who do so shall have their computer session terminated by a library staff member, and be asked to leave the library.  Dale motioned to accept these changes, Emily seconded and the changes were approved unanimously.
Trustees Goals were discussed with general input and questions from each trustee.

Further discussion is needed.
Lorreen was asked to coordinate with the Town Administrator to ensure that our Insurances and liability for assets, employees and Trustees are current and sufficient.
New Business:
Susan reported that our Unattended Children policy is fine as written.
There was a review of recent circulation statistics:  see Librarian’s Report.
As a result of a patron situation in the library, there was a discussion of Safety and Security procedures.  Discussion ensued about the staff being clear about the Patron Conduct and Safety and Security Policies. Lorreen and Susan will follow up with staff on procedures.  Emily suggested that the staff strategizes (to include a yearly review of these policies) so that they know what to do in the event of a given situation.  She recommended that Police Chief Page be contacted to see if a “safety briefing” could be given at the next staff meeting.  She also recommended that our Safety and Security Policy be reviewed by him.  “After the situation” problem solving was also discussed.  Emily stated that if changes needed to be made after a situation occurred, it was important that the Co-Directors review the relevant policies, together discuss the situation, speak with experienced staff members and speak with other Library Directors to find out their relevant experiences and policies.  This process will assist the Co-Directors to decide if and what recommendations are needed to present to the Trustees.  .

Dale acknowledged receipt of the draft of Patience Jackson’s Needs Assessment.

The Trustees will review the Needs Assessment draft for discussion at the next meeting.

Librarian’s Report:
Attached

The next meeting was scheduled for July 17, 2008 at 5:30 in The New Hampshire Room.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25.
